May 24, 2021

EISENHOWER INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL

331 South North Curtice Road  Oregon, OH 43616
Telephone: 419.836.8498

Dear Parents of Incoming 6® Grade Eisenhower Students:

Wow, what a year! Despite the abnormality of the year, we have very much enjoyed getting to know your
children this year! We are looking forward to working with you to make the 6™ grade experience excellent for
your entire family.

We want to share several important events and dates with you as we move into summer break:

e  On-line student re-registration

Please see the attached flier on student re-registration

Registration begins on July 23"

You will be able to create or up-date accounts, pay fees, and put money on your child’s lunch

o
O
o}

o}

account

Please remember that you must be re-registered prior to the Eisenhower Schedule Pick-up

Day

e Schedule Pick-up / Open House

o Wednesday, August 18" from 11:00 am—6:00 pm
We will be combining two important events this year. You will be able to come and spend
approximately 30-60 minutes to accomplish the following:

o}

Pick-up your student’s schedule with his/her locker number on it

Pick-up student agenda (with handbook inside) and parent folder

Pick-up your student’s t-shirt, compliments of the Eisenhower Parents for Students
and Staff Organization

Students are encouraged to bring their school supplies and put them in their assigned
locker

Families can walk the building and meet teachers and some staff members
Innovations will be present for school pictures in the gymnasium

Registration and fee payment must have taken place before Open House

If you are unable to attend, we will get the pertinent items and information to your
student once school starts

We will not be collecting fees at Schedule Pick-up/Open House and will not be
available to help with registration

(continued on back)

Home of the Eagles




EISENHOWER INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL

331 South North Curtice Road  Oregon, OH 43616
Telephone: 419.836.8498

(Continued)

e 1% Day of School for 6® Graders— “Flying Higher Day™
o Thursday, August 19" our 6" grade students will have “Flying Higher Day" as they begin
their final year at Eisenhower. They will be introduced to concepts of leadership and
teamwork and begin assimilating for the 2021—2022 school year
o We are looking forward to this day alone with our 6* graders. Your 6" grader will not attend
school on Friday, August 20" as 5% graders will be experiencing their “Learning to Fly Day”
5" and 6™ graders will be united on Monday, August 23"

Attached to this letter you should find:
e A 6" grade supply list

Camp Michindoh information

Re-registration information

Picture order form

Please note that 6™ grade offers an excellent opportunity for your student. Sixth graders attend Camp
Michindoh for a week which is a highlight for the majority of our students. The cost will be roughly $220.
We ask that you plan on sending your child as many excellent memories are made and much growth occurs.
Please save throughout the summer for this awesome opportunity for your students. Payment will be due early
in October. There will be a parent meeting on September 1* from 6:00—7:00 in the auditorium to discuss
additional camp details.

We ask that you check our website often as additional information will be posted. You can access the
Eisenhower website through the district website — www.oregoncityschools.org. Supply lists can be found on
the district website under Family Resources -2 District Resources = Handbooks and Supply Lists.

Your student will not need to purchase locks for the 2021—2022 school year as we do not anticipate using them on
lockers or in the locker room. More information will be forthcoming on those procedures.

If you have any questions, our summer hours will be 7:00 -- 2:00 and you can reach us at 419-836-8498.

We look forward to meeting each of you and working together to provide an excellent experience for your
child!

Sincerely,
Tim Holcombe

Home of the Eagles




Eisenhower Intermediate School
6th Grade Supply List
2021-2022

(]

O book bag - no wheels
*note: book bags will be carried to
classes, should be a manageable size

pencils

(.

3 highlighters- one each of green,

yellow, pink
O 5 durable folders

Q Science
 Social Studies

O Language Arts

a Specials

3 Academic Practice

1 12-pack colored pencils
2 large glue sticks or 4 small

4 dry erase markers (black only)

[ A m i

1 supply bag to hold all small supplies

(soft lunch bag)

= Pspedinolonoons Q durable earbuds or headphones

 Science
O Language Arts
J Math Additional items for GT students:
Q 1-1inch 3 ring binder
1 durable 1-inch binder for math class QO 1- 1 subject spiral notebook

3 1 set of 8 tab dividers
3 112 x 12 scrapbook with at least 10
1 TI-30XIIS Calculator double sided pages

1 pack 5-tab dividers for math binder

1 pack of loose-leaf filler paper

C 00 0 0O

1 pair scissors

* Students will not need locks for lockers this school year.
* For Physical Education this year, wear athletic shoes/clothes on PE days so
you are prepared for physical activity. Students will be allowed to change into

shorts if needed, but must remove hooded sweatshirts during PE class.




Camp Michindoh
Important Upcoming Dates-2021

September 1%t — Informational parent meeting about Michindoh from
6:00 PM - 7:00 PM

October 22" -  Final camp payment of approximately $215 due

November 19* - Final late camp payment of $235 due

November 29" through December 3¢, 2021 — Camp Michindoh trip for students




FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

How are Cabin Leaders selected? The cabin leaders are selected by a school representative and all screening is
done by the school.

How are cabins assigned? Cabins are assigned by the teachers and they typically make sure that your child is
with at least one of their friends.

Do girls and boys stay in the same area? No. The cabins are spaced out with a small grass area between them
and we try our best to make sure that space is always respected.

Is there security that patrols the area at night? There are 10 resident families that live in different areas of the
camp. If someone comes onto the grounds who is not recognized by any of those families, the men go and check
out who they are and take appropriate action. The Outdoor Education School staff also live on the grounds and help
maintain security on the grounds.

What kind of down time do the campers have? We fill their day and allow for very little down time. After
supper is the only time that the campers have some time just to hang out in their cabins or play a game as a small
group. The general rule is that if the camper is not with an adult, they are in the wrong place.

What types of meals are served? Our meals are served with 6 graders in mind. The teachers have been given
a list of example meals served which they can share with you. There is cereal at every breakfast and a fruit and
salad bar at lunch and dinner.

What if my child does not like what is being served or is a vegetarian? If your child does not like what we
are eating we will find something for them such as peanut butter and jelly. If your child is a vegetarian, please make
sure that the teachers let us know and we will be sure to have vegetarian options for them.

What is the best way to label their belongings? The best thing to do is to write on the tag of clothing with a
permanent marker. For other items such as a camera or flashlight, please write your child’s name with a permanent
marker on an area that is visible. If they pack their sleeping bag/blankets in a plastic garbage bag, make sure that it
is clearly labeled and/or decorated so they can locate it easily. Pack an extra garbage bag for them to put their
sleeping bag/blankets into for the trip home since the first one usually gets torn on the first day.

What does a typical day look like? The campers wake up around 6:30 a.m. and get ready for the day. They also
have to clean their cabins before flag raising at 7:30 a.m. They eat breakfast and then go to two classes before
lunch. After lunch at 11:45 a.m. they go to two more classes. After the second class in the afternoon, the campers
have afternoon activity time where they pick from a variety of activities lead by the staff. Dinner is served at 5:15
p.m. followed by an evening program. Evening programs may include a campfire, relay races, night hikes, skit night,
and a square dance. They go back to the cabins at 9:00 p.m. to get ready for bed and lights out is at 10:00 p.m.
The Michindoh staff roam the cabin area around that time to make sure that everything is dark and quiet for the
night.

What types of classes will they be going to? The classes are not typical school classes. Teachers pick the
classes from a variety of science-based and team-building class options. Some of the most commonly picked classes
are reptiles and amphibians, aquatic life, Journey through Time (a team building class), ecosystems, outdoor living
skills, wild mammals, and birds.

When will my child go to camp? November 25" — December 3

What is the cost? $215 by the turn-in date and $235 by late date

If you have any further questions, please ask your child’s teacher or your school principal. If they do not
know the answer they can contact us at Michindoh, or you may contact us at (517) 523-3616 ext 240. We
are looking forward to having your child spend a week with us at camp!




2021-2022 Re-Registration
for Returning Students

Student re-registration will open July 23, and end August 2.
All returning students entering grades 1-12 need to be re-
registered for the 2021-22 school year. As in the past, you
will need to log into your PowerSchool Parent Portal to
complete this process. Please make sure you are able to log
into avoid complications in July. If you are unable to login to
your portal, or haven’t created one yet, please contact
Linda Toth By June 28 (parent portals will be disabled from
June 29 - July 22) at 419-693-0661 x3273 or send an e-mail
to PowerSchoolParentPortal@oregoncs.org to request assistance.

The re-registration process will be the same as in past years.
If you need assistance to complete the process, directions will
be posted to the Oregon City Schools (OCS) website at
www.oregoncityschools.org.  Additional information and
reminders will be sent out via e-mail and posted to the OCS
website as we approach the July 23 launch.
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